SAMPLE Public Interest Finding Letter








July 24, 2009
Name , Bridge Engineer

Federal Highway Administration, Maine Division

Edmund S. Muskie Federal Building

40 Western Avenue, Room 614

Augusta, ME 04330

SUBJECT: 
BRIDGE IN A BACKPACK TECHNOLOGY


REQUEST FOR PUBLIC INTEREST FINDING APPROVAL
Dear name:


The Maine Department of Transportation requests FHWA approval for sole sourcing the structural element, carbon fiber tubes, for the bridge in a backpack technology for six bridges.  Neal Bridge (#2600) was the pilot site for this technology and was constructed in Pittsfield, Maine. It was opened to traffic in December of 2008, with final paving in 2009. 
Five locations in Maine have been identified to further develop and refine this new technology. MaineDOT has identified 6 million dollars to advance this technology. The dollar figure is for the total project costs including engineering, construction, and right-of-way acquisition. The table below shows the locations, the existing and proposed spans. Preliminary design has not been completed and anticipated spans are not exact.
	Location
	Bridge #
	Bridge Name
	Current Span
	Anticipated Span

	Hampden
	2334
	Grist Mill
	51.0 ft
	62 ft

	Whitefield
	2175
	Coopers Mills
	34.5 ft
	42 ft

	Auburn
	0077
	Royal River
	24.0 ft
	24 ft

	Falmouth
	0214
	Underwitted Road
	31.5 ft
	32 ft

	Westbrook
	3467
	Mill Brook
	18.0 ft
	27 ft



Additional research is being planned to verify the use of this technology on longer spans. Existing research can predict the structural performance of spans up to 50 feet. The additional research will be completed prior to building the project in Hampden that has an anticipated span of 62’. This project will not be constructed until the summer of 2011. Preliminary plans are to build up to four of the bridges in 2010 and the remaining in 2011.
Each of the projects will have a monitoring plan. The Neal Bridge was fully instrumented with strain gages and soil pressure cells installed. It is anticipated that at least one additional bridge will be instrumented as well. 
This request is specifically to sole source the major structural element, the carbon fiber tubes. This bridge technology is a buried structure and for Neal Bridge a series of 1’ diameter tubes spaced 2’ on center supported the earth and vehicular loads. The spacing and diameter of the tubes will vary with future applications. The tubes are hand set and filled with self consolidating concrete. FRP decking is placed on top of the tubes to retain the backfill material. A headwall system is attached and the bridge is backfilled. For Neal Bridge the headwall consisted of composite sheet piling and the FRP decking was off the shelf roof decking. Both of these items can be competitively bid because there are multiple suppliers. The carbon fiber tubes can only be produced through Advanced Infrastructure Technologies, which has patents pending on this product. 
If you have any questions regarding this request for approval, please call me at 207-215-1590 or email me at Nathaniel.benoit@maine.gov








Sincerely,









Nate Benoit









Project Manager
